
Internship REPORT 
at the University of Arkansas (UA) 

 
of  Saginbaeva M.B. senior lecturer in "Technology of animal products processing" 

and 
Zhalelova G.M. assistant teacher of the Department of "Foreign Languages" 

 
During the period from "November 30" to "18 December" 2015 we took part 

in a training at the University of Arkansas at Fayetteville (UA). 
The main aim of the exchange was an agreement on bilateral cooperation 

between the University of Arkansas’ scientific center for poultry and KATU 
S.Seifullin.  

Further golas were:  
-The study of the educational program for undergraduate, graduate and 

doctoral studies;  
-The study of UA’s syllabus structure; 
- development of a syllabus on the discipline "Poultry product production 

technology" 
During this period we obtained advice on education program with leading 

lecturers from the «Center of Excellence for Poultry Science» Davon Koltes, PhD, 
a physiologist; Young Min Kwon, PhD, a microbiologist; Cassey M.Owens, PhD. 

There were organized excursions to the research farm for growing broiler 
chickens and turkeys (plant cultivation, plant incubation, Feed mill, 
slaughterhouse); the research center «Tyson Foods» (engineer Monica Stewart); to 
the company «CobbVantress Inc», Andrew Bourne (instructor Asian countries). 

We attended seminars on poultry production at Simmons) and a seminar for 
teachers on the topic "Teaching as Art", organized in honor of the end of the 
semester. 

During the internship we had a fruitful meeting with Michael Kidd, the 
Director of the Center of Excellence for Poultry Science. The results of the 
internship will be introduced in two new educational master programs, developed 
in conjunction with the University of Arkansas for GPIIR, for teaching "Poultry 
product production technology”" 

 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


